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Chair, Secretary General

I have the honour to speak on behalf of the Member States of the European Union.

The Candidate Countries Turkey, the former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia*,

Montenegro*, Serbia* and Albania*, the country of the Stabilisation and Association

Process and potential candidate Bosnia and Herzegovina, as well as the Republic



The budget document we consider today has seen improvements compared with

recent years. It reflects efforts by the Secretariat to increase transparency and

streamline processes, including through technologies such as Umoja and ICT. We

also acknowledge the improved presentation of resources, and the streamlined

layout of performance measures.

But today's budget proposal also bears the marks of years of incremental

budgeting. There is a high degree of automaticity, where the Fifth Committee is

invited year after year to approve requests for individual posts and siloed

resources. Such an approach undermines the strategic nature of the budget. It also

reduces Member States'real oversight over how the Secretariat intends to fulfill its

mandates. Grade inflation for higher level posts continues whilst junior entry-level

posts are lacking. Rejuvenation of UN staff is needed, as you have mentioned

before in the past.

The current system lacks flexibility in terms of managers' ability to reprioritize and

redistribute resources and staff according to emerging priorities. It is not set up to

maximize a sense of strategic prioritization, of managerial ownership or

responsibility for results. Not least, the current system of incremental budgeting

with piece-meal additions and so-called "recosting" is not conducive to the strict

budgetary discipline and predictability we as Member States expect. For too long,

add-ons have been adding hundreds of millions of dollars to the budget level.

Chair, Secretary General,

For all these reasons we support you in your ambitionfnmk1 in of manageriaN






